Minutes: Wednesday Business Meeting, 2010 Annual Meeting 

(Wed. Oct. 20, 2010)
Welcoming prayer by Cate Monaghan, Vice President and representing the host Conference (California-Nevada).
Agenda presented by Sandra ("Sandy") Brands, President.

Sandy reported that the position of Registrar has been established, to take care of event registration and acceptance of awards. Royya James has been appointed to that position. 
Introductions/welcomes – local church communicators from the Cal-Nevada Conference: Mike Fillmore, Mark Sargent, Jill Israels, Ellen Randall, Deb Howie, Patrick Solomon, Charlotte Butcher, Relena Oputo, Danny Fonseca, Amelia Achua. Also introduced was the staff from the Conference Communications Office: Cate Monaghan, director (and UMAC Vice President), and Jane Horstman.
Sandy introduced the UMAC officers:
· Sandra Brands, President
· Cate Monaghan, Vice President
· Eleanor Colvin, Secretary
· Steve Hustedt, Interim Treasurer
· Kay Panovec, At-large Director
· Royya James, Board Member
· Carolyn Dandridge, At-large Director
· Art McClanahan, At-large Director
· Matt Brodie, At-large Director
Committee Chairs Introduced:

· An Event Planning team was started last year. Neill Caldwell agreed to serve as chairperson.
· Susan Crawford, Membership Chair (not present)

· Karla Abernethy-Thetford, Publicity Chair
· Matt Brodie, Awards Committee Chair

· Andrew Schlecter, Christian Certification Committee Chair (stepping down)
· Patrick Shownes, Web Committee Chair

· Erik Alsgaard, By-Laws Committee Chair

· Steve Hustedt, Advocacy Committee

· Lisa Cumbest-Michiels, Workshop Planning sub-committee

· Nominating Committee, Jurisdictional Representatives: Neill Caldwell, SEJ; Kathryn Witte, SCJ; Suzy Keenan, NEJ; Paul Black, NCJ; Greg Nelson, WJ.

Explanation of UMAC Photo Competition, "Capture UMAC," by Matt Brodie.
Suggestions about getting new members and mentors together, from Kay Panovec.
Steve Hustedt presented the Treasurer’s Report (referencing handouts):
· Cash position is solid

· Loan from United Methodist Communications: still owing 
· Recommendations:

· Creation of Registrar position

· Keeping master list on website

· Quarterly audit

· Right of members to see numbers

· Removing RCC Congress line

· Paying off loan (14 of 15 payments due)

Motion made and seconded that report and recommendations be accepted: PASSED.
Eleanor Colvin circulated Minutes from the 2009 UMAC annual meeting, as submitted by Art McClanahan. Vote for approval to take place on Friday.

Neill Caldwell gave report of Nominating Committee:
Requested members to serve on committees—form distributed

Most officers are continuing; two positions need nominations. Nominees: 

· Treasurer, Linda Rhodes, Virginia

· At-large Director, Lisa Diehl, Kansas
Floor was opened for other nominations; none forthcoming; nominations closed. (Voting to take place on Friday.)
Tafadzwa Mudambanuki spoke on how to engage the Central Conferences as part of UMAC. He said there is a need to empower communicators and to look at how to train, support, and supply communication people and communication channels throughout the Central Conferences. Radio Initiative in Africa, trainings and supply kits (digital cameras, laptop computers) for communicators in Africa and the Philippines – already accomplished. Next step: How can UMAC and an association of peers reach out to do that? What can we do to strengthen the connection and help empower some of our newest communicators? He invited suggestions. Suggestions offered from the floor: 

· Skyping. 
· Sponsoring a satellite meeting in a Central Conference area for peer training. (General Commission’s money for Central Conference Commission Initiative ran out. However, the UMC Foundation has taken this on and continues to fund these activities.) 
· Getting a resource list of needs.
The new director of Upper NY Conference, Maidstone Mulenga, was invited to teach writing at Africa University. He reported on his summer teaching 10 African communicators how to improve writing "beyond the lead." He stressed the need for peer-to-peer relationships, and mentioned the African communicators' lack of an up-to-date Book of Discipline. He suggested celebrating the connection of all communicators by peer-to-peer relationships.
Rob Naylor spoke about Imagine No Malaria and the magnitude of the problem. Goals of INM: Eliminate malaria deaths in Africa by 2015 (Millennium Development goal); continued use of bed nets (distributed through Nothing But Nets); World Malaria Day. 
Sandy reported that work continues on the matter of UMAC's relationship with UMCom and UMAC's potential non-profit status.

Break-out rooms for workshops were announced.
Meeting adjourned for workshops.
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